
School-Based Weekly COVID-19 Testing (Weekly Testing Program)

District 31 is proud to partner with SHIELD Illinois to provide weekly COVID-19 testing for
students and staff at Winkelman and Field schools. Testing results are available to parents in the
SHIELD testing portal, which can be accessed by following the instructions below.
You will need your child’s school email address to sign up.

Finn’s school email address is:xxxxxxxxx

1.) Sign up for a portal in the PARENT's name by
navigating to
shieldillinoisportal.pointnclick.com/login_login.aspx
and clicking "Sign up for an account."

2.) Enter agency code:
td98vw3x

3.) Add dependent(s) and then enter three pieces of
information about your child. Contact the school office if
you have questions about your child’s information.

The school district will also get the results. If the test is negative, you will not hear from the school
district. If the test is positive, a school nurse or administrator will call the positive individual or
their parent/guardian.

If you have any questions or issues, please contact SHIELD at Shieldpartnerhelp@uillinois.edu.

https://shieldillinoisportal.pointnclick.com/login_login.aspx

